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FEBRUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER         HOME OF THE TITANS 

Sherri Edmundson, Superintendent 

 

Winter season is upon us! We have had typical Nebraska weather the 

past month! Please make sure your children are coming to school pre-

pared for the weather. We feel itôs important for students to get outside 

as much as possible, so please make sure they are prepared for recess, 

and especially if they walk to school or to and from the bus stops. 

 

Signs and crossing guards in the mornings and afternoons have helped 

tremendously with the flow of traffic on Central Avenue. I am impressed 

with how our students, staff, and patrons have followed the guidelines in 

the parking lot! It makes our parking lot and Central Street a lot safer 

when this happens! 

 

The speech team did not get to compete this past weekend, but have 

more meets coming up. Girlsô basketball got 3rd in the B division at 

MUDECAS. The boysô basketball team has to make up their game yet, 

but are playing for 1st place in the B division. Junior high girls are just 

getting started. 

 

We have added a non-voting student member to the school board. That is 

Austin Herr, Student Council president. In Austinôs absence, the student 

body elected Shannon Jones to sit in. We look forward to seeing in-

creased communication between the board and students through this per-

son! 

 

Our sympathies go out to our Pawnee City neighbors and students in the 

loss of their senior student, Kolt Byrd, to muscular dystrophy. These 

types of losses are very hard on communities and schools. 
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 The Annual Report is submitted to the patrons of HTRS in accordance 

with the accreditation rules of the Nebraska Department of Education. 

This report provides information regarding our school demographics, stu-

dent achievement, and financial information. Highlights of the report in-

clude the challenges and accomplishments of our district. The link to the 

2018-2019 HTRS Annual Report is http://bit.ly/annualreport_HTRS 

or can be accessed from the district website at www.htrstitans.com by 

clicking on District and then Annual Report. For questions please contact 

Sherri Edmundson, Superintendent, at sherriedmundson@htrstitans.org. 

 

Humor of the month (because I had a birthday this month!). You know 

youôre old when the gleam in your eyes is from the sun reflecting off 

your bifocals, your mind makes contracts your body canôt meet, or when 

your back goes out more than you do! Enjoy the remainder of the school 

year and please take note of the days we are not in school because of in-

service, speech meets, and music contests! 

 

Go Titans! 

Transition to College, A Parent Engagement Program of 

Families in School 

 

Last summer, Mrs. Rogers and I attended a workshop in Lincoln dealing 

with helping families to become more successful in making plans for 

their students who will be attending college. On Thursday, February 21st 

at 6:30 p.m. in the multipurpose room, we will be hosting our first 

workshop, with pizza provided for all high school parents. The evening 

will focus on adapting and overcoming challenges with social and emo-

tional support in college. It will be a fun filled educational experience for 

all parents who have students in grades 9 through 12! 

 

Who: Parents of students in grades 9-12 

What: Transition to College workshop focusing on social and emo-

tional support (for both you and your child) in college. 

When: Thursday, February 21st at 6:30 p.m. 

Where: HTRS multipurpose room 
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Payden Phelps - Senior 

 

Payden is a senior this year at HTRS. He enjoys working, fixing 

things, and hanging out with his friend Teddy. Payden is the son of 

Ray and Angie Phelps. His 

favorite school memory ev-

er would have to be going 

to prom. The people heôs 

worked for over the years 

have been his greatest inspi-

ration in school. He plans to 

stay in the area after he 

graduates and mainly work 

and spend time with his 

friends and family. Pay-

denôs favorite teacher in 

high school was Angie 

Hunzeker, and the one piece 

of advice he wants to share 

with future students is, ñDo 

your homework on time.ò 

 

By Ronnie Schiffbauer 
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Matilyn Stalder - Senior 

 

Matilyn Stalder is a senior at HTRS who participates in golf, basketball, 

track, leadership, band, choir, show choir, jazz band, mock trial, speech, 

FFA, FCA, powerlifting, NHS, student council, PIK, mentoring, Richard-

son County Hot Shot 4-H Club, Pawnee City trap team, youth group, and 

the Humboldt United Methodist Church. 

 

Matilynôs family consists of her father Aaron, her mother Susanne, and 

her brother Andrew. One word she uses to describe her class is ñunique.ò 

Her hobbies are reading books and shooting trap. Matilyn says she will 

miss HTRS and she had a fun time here but she is ready to get her senior 

year over with. Her biggest inspiration throughout school has been her 

mother who has helped her 

through the good times and 

the not so good times. 

 

Matilyn said, ñI plan on at-

tending the University of 

Nebraska-Lincoln for col-

lege but I still havenôt decid-

ed on what Iôm going for.ò 

She believes in ten years, 

she will be living in Nebras-

ka with a good job that she 

loves. 

 

By Jacob Joy 
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Nurses Notes 
 

February is Heart Health awareness month. Heart disease is the leading 

cause of death for men and women in the United States. Every year, 1 in 

4 deaths are caused by heart disease. The good news is that heart disease 

can be prevented with making healthy choices 

 

You can make healthy changes to lower your risk of developing heart 

disease. Controlling and preventing risk factors is also important for peo-

ple who already have heart disease. To lower your risk: 

 

¶ Watch your weight. 

¶ Quit smoking and stay away from secondhand smoke. 

¶ Control your cholesterol and blood pressure. 

¶ If you drink alcohol, drink only in moderation. 

¶ Get active and eat healthy. 

 

Information from www.healthfinder.gov 

 

We also finished another year of our Certified Nursing Assistant class. 

We have eight students that completed the course this year. Every year I 

am grateful for young students that want to learn and become part of the 

nursing world. I am especially thankful 

to Colonial Acres Nursing Home for 

allowing us to gain valuable experience 

at their facility. We are blessed to have 

such a warm, hospitable facility here in 

Humboldt. Another big thank you goes 

to Kelly Glathar, RN for testing the 

studentôs skills for their state test. As 

always, I am excited to see what our 

students can accomplish.   

 

By Laura Leech, RN 
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Preschool Enrollment 

 

HTRS Early Childhood Education Center will have enrollment packets 

available on February 11, 2019. You may stop by the office in the main 

entrance to pick them up, or call the office and have a packet mailed to 

you. The forms will also be available on the district website http://

www.htrstitans.com. The forms should be returned by mail or brought to 

the office after March 4th (forms will not be accepted before March 4th). 

Enrollment will end on March 29th so that parents can be notified as soon 

as possible which days their students will be attending.  
 

Four year old students may attend from 8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. tuition 

free. To enroll with regular tuition fees, children must be 3 on or before 

July 31, 2019 and potty trained.  HTRS preschool is not able to en-

roll students who are eligible for kindergarten, those students who will 

turn 5 on or before July 31, 2019. Details about attendance times and 

fees are on the enrollment forms. Half day (morning only) or full day at-

tendance is available. 
 

Priority will be given to 4 year old children (as of July 31st) in the order 

in which their completed paper work is received. After 4 year olds are 

served, then 3 year old children will be enrolled in the order that their 

completed paper work is received. 
 

After March 29th, students will be added to a waiting list. Depending on 

the number of students enrolling and in order to serve as many students 

as possible, it may be necessary to limit attendance to two or three days 

per week. If parents have any questions, they may call the school at 402-

862-2151. 
 

By Delaney Roberts 

Mrs. Zentnerôs Preschool Class 
 

While learning about winter, we sorted pictures and gave reasons why it 

would or would not be winter. We drew self-portraits of ourselves doing 

a winter time activity. We read fiction and non-fiction books to learn 

about the season. One of our favorites was, ñThe Mitten.ò Each student 

dictated a story about what their snow man would say. We also sang 

songs about winter. 
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Hunter Hain ï Senior 

 

Hunter Hain is a senior 

this year at HTRS High 

School. He is the son of 

Corey and Tina Hain, and 

his siblings are Chase and 

Brooke Hain. Hunter is 

involved in football, bas-

ketball, track, National 

Honor Society, mentor-

ing, leadership, and FCA. 

He doesnôt know where 

he will attend college or 

what his major will be, 

but he wants to do some-

thing that he enjoys. Sen-

ior year has been his fa-

vorite year of high 

school, and his favorite 

class that he is taking this 

year is lifetime sports. 

Hunter will miss HTRS 

when he leaves, and his 

favorite part about coming to school each day is seeing his friends. He 

would prefer to stay close to home, rather than move far away. Hunter 

said, ñMy most embarrassing moment from high school was when I 

stuttered in front of Mr. Catlin for 30 seconds when Cody Hazen and I 

messed up in shop class my freshmen year.ò 

 

By Joe Stalder 


